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PRAYER DIARY 2018 

The process of compiling and publishing the Prayer Diary on the website is undergoing a major upgrade.  
This work was not complete in time to produce the April edition.  We apologise for any inconvenience - 
perhaps those in the March, or earlier edition could be prayed for again.  The revised Prayer Diary should be 
available on the website late this month, for May. 

CHRIST CHURCH GRAMMAR SCHOOL SCHOLARSHIP FOR YEAR 7, 2019 

The Old Boys’ Association Scholarship Trust is currently offering The Don Macleod Memorial Scholarship (50% of 
tuition fees to Christ Church Grammar School), made possible because of generous donations from members of our 
school community. Entry is open to all Australian boys currently in Year 6. Applications close 5pm Friday 18 May 
2018. Please visit obast.ccgs.wa.edu.au or call 9442 1555 for more information. 

FREE STURDY, BRIGHT TABLES 

The parish of Swanbourne-Mt Claremont has six sturdy, bright tables with tough laminated tops and 
adjustable legs in multiple colours to give away. Contact Church of the Resurrection and Pelican Centre 
office on 3985 2236 or office@resurrectionswanbourne.com.au  

UPRIGHT WERTHEIM PIANO AND ORGAN 

The Parish of Bassendean has an upright Wertheim piano for sale for $1,800 or nearest offer in good 
condition. There is also a small free-standing Cob two, manual keyboard organ we would like to donate to a 
parish.  Please contact the parish by email stmarks08@bigpond.com or leave a message on the answering 
machine 9279 8761. 

8 BALL POOL TABLE FOR ST BARTHOLOMEW’S HOUSE 

St Bartholomew's House includes a men's aged care residential service called James Watson's Hostel. They 
love their 8-ball pool table so much that they have worn it out. Could you please advertise in your parish or 
school for anyone who has an 8 Ball pool table that the men of James Watson Hostel could have. Please 
contact the Chaplain, The Reverend Ross Jones 0423 209 565 or email chaplain@stbarts.org.au Transport 
can be arranged. 

EVENTS   

 ASC/WAASA PILGRIMAGE TO JERUSALEM 

13 - 23 April 2019 

St George’s College 
Jerusalem 

$3,188 AUD (deposit of ~$648  
to register) 

 

HOLY WEEK IN THE HOLY LAND 
The ASC and WAASA are coordinating a pilgrimage to Jerusalem in April 
2019. Places on this 10 day trip are still available and we would love others 
in the diocese to join us. The cost is approximately $3,188 AUD ($2,450 
USD) which includes the tour, accommodation and meals. NOTE, this does 
not include airfares. Registration and deposits due soon. See flyer for more 
details or email lpemberton@asc.wa.edu.au for further information. 
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 THE SAY G’DAY RESOLUTION SUNDAY 

Launch Sunday 6 May - ongoing Saying G’day seems such a little thing, but evidence shows it can make the world 
of difference, in a world where loneliness is now pandemic. We never know when 
a simple ‘G’day could make the world of difference. Archbishop Kay is inviting 
every parish to join her to make the resolution in services on 6 May.  

Resources will be made available to support this:  

➢ By mid-April, a video, in which Archbishop will launch the initiative will be 
available to show on 6 May - downloadable from link on diocesan website. You 
may also add to your own website and/or social media feeds.  

➢ Information will be sent via diocesan mailing and will include PDF of short 
printable handout (third of A4), to be offered to everyone on the day. 
The Reverend Alison Gilchrist Diocesan Mission Enabler 0417 904 839 
agilchrist@perth.anglican.org 
 

 WALKING ALONGSIDE REFUGEES AND PEOPLE SEEKING ASLYUM 

Saturday 12 May 
1.30pm 

St Nicholas’ Hall 
84 The Boulevard 
Floreat 

Donation 

Concerned about the refugee crisis? Wish to know more? Wondering about 
a Christian response? Join us in this workshop presented by The Reverend 
Katrina Holgate and Marnie Williams. Our presenters have decades of 
experience in this field, assisting refugees and people seeking asylum. 
Thanks to the generosity of all involved there is no set fee, but please do 
book for catering purposes. 
RSVP src@perth.anglican.org or 9425 7276 or at the Facebook event 
facebook.com/events/931531143673745/ 

 ECOCARE PICNIC AT KING’S PARK 

Saturday 19 May 
1pm 

Synergy Parkland (near 
playground) Kings Park 

Free 

This is an opportunity for people caring for God’s creation in your parish or 
agency to come along to network, engage, share and inspire the work of 
EcoCare in Perth and WA. We would love to see you there to hear about 
your work and passion. RSVP to ecocare@perth.anglican.org or 9425 7276 
or at the Facebook event facebook.com/events/370157266817177/ 

 ST JAMES QUIZ NIGHT 

Saturday 23 June 
Doors open 6.30pm for a 7pm 
sharp first question 

St James Church 
13 Elderberry Drive 
South Lake 

$10 each per person, tables of 8 

There will be lots of prizes, silent auction and a giant raffle. BYO own drinks 
and nibbles, tea and coffee will be available for sale. Lots of fun and games.  

0429 180 061 
Madcarr@iinet.net.au 
transfig.wordpress.com 
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 THESE ARE THE FINAL DIRECTED RETREATS OFFERED BY KOORA RETREAT 
CENTRE 

6 - 11 May 
$500 

 
25 - 29 June 

$370 

 

19 - 24 August 
$390 (does not include $60 
rebate 

Desert Spirituality and your life’s questions 
Book at kooraretreat.com.au/scheduled-retreats/2016/5/15/desert-
spirituality-in-practice-and-for-real 

Desert Retreat for Young Adult University Students (18 - 24) 
The Reverend Michael Wood, Chaplain to UWA, is offering a five day desert 
retreat for university students. Young adults from any university in Perth 
are welcome to attend. See flyer for full details. Please express interest by 
emailing or phoning Michael Wood on 0435 065326 or 
michael.wood@uwa.edu.au 

kooraretreat.com.au 

Annual Clergy Retreat 
For rural, city and sector clergy.  If you have always thought you’d try it, this 
is the year. Book at kooraretreat.com.au/scheduled-
retreats/2016/8/14/clergy-annual-retreat 

 2018 INTERNATIONAL THEOLOGIAN PUBLIC LECTURE SERIES 

Thursdays 10, 17, 24 May 
6.30pm - 8pm 

Murdoch University 
South Street Campus 
10 May  
Hill Lecture Theatre 
17, 24 May - Kim Beazley Lecture 
Theatre 

Murdoch University wishes to invite you and your guests to the 2018 
International Theologian Public Lecture Series. Over three special evenings, 
Murdoch’s South Street Campus will play host to this year’s Murdoch University 
International Theologian, Professor Marion Maddox of Macquarie University. 
Professor Maddox will deliver three public lectures looking at issues of religion 
and politics, faith-based and secular education funding, and what religious 
freedom really means. 

 

 MOTHER’S DAY FETE 

Saturday 12 May 
8am - 1pm 

Parish of Gosnells 
Cnr Dorothy and Hicks Streets 

Mother’s Day gifts, Mother’s Day raffle, morning teas, cakes and preserves, 
books and arts, sausage sizzle, plants, clothing and linen, preloved items, 
crafts. 

 MORNING TEA AND FASHION PARADE 

Friday 18 May 
10am 

St Peter’s Church 
11 Leonard Street 
Victoria Park 

$5 

Join for a yummy morning tea followed by a fashion parade. Clothes from 
Cameo Loretta Fashions. All present receive a discount when buying clothes 
on the day.  Home made jams, chutneys, pickles, and other lovely goodies.  

Proceeds go to Vic Park Deanery Aged Care Chaplaincy. 
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 SATURDAY CHORAL EVENSONG 

19 May, 11 August, 
8 September, 13 October,  
17 November 
6pm 

Christ Church Claremont 

19 May - Eve of Pentecost 
11 August - Clare of Assisi 
8 September - Birth of the BVM 
13 October - Edward the Confessor 
17 November - Hugh of Lincoln 

     TREE OF LIFE PROGRAMME 

2018 dates 
25 to 27 May 
24 to 26 August  
16 to 18 November  

The programme consists of four residential weekends a year for four years. 
Each weekend consists of lectures/presentations, reflection, discussions, 
case studies, sharing groups, practicum as well as prayer and regular 
worship in the Anglican tradition. Enquiries to the Programme Director, 
Archdeacon Michael Pennington. 

mpenn@q-net.net.au 
9332 7221 or 0409 372 029 

 LPM TRAINING COURSE - BASIC MATTERS - POSTPONED 

 We regret to advise that the LPM Training 2018 - Basic Matters: A 
Refresher Course scheduled to take place on Saturday, 28 April and 5 May 
has been postponed until later in the year. The next LPM training course for 
2018, therefore, is scheduled for either Saturday 27 October or 3 
November. More details will be available long before these days.  We 
apologise for any inconvenience that this may have caused. 

 PUBLIC LECTURES BY VISITING THEOLOGIAN 

10, 17, 24 May 
6.30pm - 8pm 

Hill Lecture Theatre 
Murdoch University 

Free 

 

The 2018 Murdoch University International Theologian Professor Marion 
Maddox, Professor of History at Macquarie University in Sydney will be 
giving three public lectures ‘Behind the Slogans: The Mysterious Place of 
Religion in Australian Public Life’. Professor Maddox will address the topics 
of religion and state, secular education and religious freedom. She has 
doctorates in theology and history and her latest book is Taking God to 
School: The End of Australia’s Egalitarian Education. 

ANGLICAN CHILDREN AND YOUTH MINISTRY ROADSHOW 

ACYM is going on a training roadshow around the diocese to the locations below.  The evenings led by 
Mark Davis and Lisa Spargo begin at 7pm and finish at 9pm.  The two sessions available are ‘Growing 
young people’ and ‘Building family connections’. 

Christ the King Anglican Church 
Willetton 
15 May 2018 

St Nicholas’ Anglican Church 
Rockingham 
23 May 2018 

To register and for more information perth.anglican.org 
9425 7278  chovell@perth.anglican.org 

https://twitter.com/Perth_Anglican
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ACYM EASTER CELEBRATION - NEW LIFE! NEW HOPE! 

Sunday 29 April 
6pm 

St John’s Anglican Church 
Kings Square 
Fremantle 

 

ACYM warmly invites all children, youth and families to our Easter 
celebration event - New Life! New Hope! Through worship and 
fellowship, we will celebrate the Good News which comes from the 
Easter story. For further details, please contact The Reverend Lisa Spargo 
ACYM Children and Youth Missioner (Faith Formation and Transition) 
lspargo@perth.anglican.org or 9425 7280 
perth.anglican.org/events/acym-easter-celebration-new-life-new-hope/ 

 
WORKING WITH DREAMS 

Saturday 21 April 
9.30am - 3.30pm 

Wollaston Theological College 
5 Wollaston Road 
Mount Claremont 

$40 (bring your own lunch) 

(See registration form 
attached to email) 

John Sandford spoke of Dreams as God’s forgotten language.  He was not 
suggesting that it was God but rather that it was we who had forgotten 
it.  How are we to interpret dreams?  What do they mean?  What are 
they saying to us?  Sally Kester, an experienced Jungian Analyst will help 
us discern the meaning of our dreams.  Bring a dream that has left you 
wondering what to make of it. 
Registration The Venerable Michael Pennington 
9332 7221 
mpenn@q-net.net.au 

 
DOING THEOLOGY TOGETHER ‘UNDERSTANDING DIACONAL MINISTRY’ 

Tuesday 24 April 
9am - 3.30pm 
(Registration from 8.30am 

Wollaston Conference Centre 
5 Wollaston Road 
Mount Claremont 

$55 (includes morning tea and 
lunch) 

 

In recent years the church has rediscovered the truth that ‘once a 
deacon, always a deacon’. To that end, all clergy are invited to a day of 
joint reflection and discussion, led by The Reverend Canon Rosalind 
Brown, Canon Librarian at Durham Cathedral, to understand the diaconal 
nature of all ordained ministry. We will focus especially on the ministries 
of listening and hospitality. 
To register please visit perth.anglican.org/events or contact Barbara 
McDonald at Wollaston Theological College 
9425 7272 
bmcdonald@perth.anglican.org 

 
ABUNDANT JUSTICE AND PROPHETIC IMAGINATION 

16 - 18 July 

St John’s College 
University of Queensland 
Brisbane 
 

The Abundant Justice conference will provide an opportunity to inspire 
fresh thinking about living in a world of increasing complexity and rapid 
change, to seek insights into our prophetic vision for how the world could 
be and to ask ourselves deeper questions, like how do we form, nurture, 
or participate in our communities, in life-giving ways? Pre-conference 
begins Sunday 15 July. For more information and to purchase tickets 
please go to the Abundant Justice website abundantjustice.com/ 

 
ALPHA MARRIAGE COURSE 

Thursdays from 10 May 
7pm - 9.30pm 

St Lawrence 
56 Viking Road 
Dalkeith 

$140 per couple 

Topics include building strong foundations, the art of communication, 
resolving conflict, the power of forgiveness, the impact of family, good 
sex, love in action. Contact Barbara for further information, including 
flyers and advertising. Registration is essential. Register online via 
dalkeith.perth.anglican.org 
9386 3675 
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 THE WOLLASTON CERTIFICATE IN THEOLOGY 
In term 2, the Wollaston Certificate offers teaching from experts and highly credentialed academics in New 
Testament, Youth Ministry and Ethics.  

 Core unit - Introduction to the New Testament 

This is a core unit in the Wollaston Certificate, which can be completed either through attendance at 
lectures, or online blended learning. 

Wednesdays 
6pm - 8pm 
May 9, 16, 23, 30 
June 27  

St Basil’s Parish 
Murdoch 

Option 1:  In person seminars. Dr Robert Myles, Lecturer in New Testament 
at Murdoch University, and Dr Mark Jennings, Continuing Education Co-
ordinator at Wollaston Theological College and Adjunct Lecturer in 
Religious Studies at Murdoch, present a survey of the New Testament in 
eight seminars.  Enrolled students will have access to the online unit, so 
come prepared having completed your readings and ready to learn and 
participate. 

St Brendan’s by the Sea 
Warnbro 
Wednesday evenings 
7pm - 9pm 
May 9, 16, 23, 30 
June 27 

Grace Anglican Church 
Joondalup 
Day and time TBC 

Option 2: Blended learning. For your convenience, the Wollaston Certificate 
comes to you in two locations. As well as access to uploaded recordings of 
the lectures and readings, students will meet for face to face tutorial 
discussion at one of the venues listed. 

 Elective unit - Introduction to Youth Ministry 

Saturdays 
9am - 12.30pm 
May 12, 19, 26 

Holy Trinity Church and 
Community Centre 
Malaga 

In this new unit, coordinated by Mark Davis, Wollaston’s new Youth and 
Children’s Missioner (Training), you will experience high quality, practical 
training blending elements from missiology, practical theology and youth 
work. Topics include what is youth ministry, models of youth ministry, 
(community builder, advocate or flawed hero) and starting right to finish 
well. 

        Elective unit - Ethics 

Saturdays 
9am - 12.30pm 
May 26 
June 2, 9 

Wollaston Theological College 
Mt Claremont 

This unit introduces some approaches to ethical theory and assists 
participants to employ elements of that theory, and critical thinking, in 
understanding complex ethical issues. It is taught by Professor Stephan 
Millett. 

 

  To find out more, please access the website 
wtc.perth.anglican.org/theological-education/the-archbishop-of-perths-
certificate-in-theology/  

Or feel free to contact Wollaston Theological College 
info@wtc.perth.anglican.org 
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DIOCESAN CLERGY RETREATS 2018 - BOOK NOW 

New Norcia retreat 
18 - 22 June 2018 
New Norcia Monastery Guesthouse 
$260 plus travel - self-directed retreat 

Retreat leaders - The Reverend Michael Wood and Ms Anne Courtney 
Please register online at https://www.perth.anglican.org/events/ 

Sustaining the soul in ministry clergy retreat 
13 - 16 August 2018 
St John of God Retreat Centre Shoalwater 
$510 - directed retreat 

Retreat leaders - The Reverend Michael Wood and Ms Anne Courtney 
Please register online at https://www.perth.anglican.org/events/ 

Koora Retreat Centre - combined rural/general clergy retreat 
19 - 24 August 2018 
Koora Retreat Centre Koorarawalyee 
$390 - directed retreat  

Retreat leader - The Reverend Dr Anna Killigrew 
Register directly with Koora Retreat Centre - https://kooraretreat.com.au/your-stay/apply 

Queries to Melanie Hare at Diocesan Office 
9325 7455 or mhare@perth.anglican.org 

ANGLICAN ECOCARE RURAL-URBAN PARTNERSHIP 

EcoCare is organising an initiative to bring together rural and urban parishes. Urban parishes will be linked 
with a rural parish to help care for God’s creation through tree-planting and other activities. By replanting 
communal and public areas as well as church land, we will help the ecological restoration of land. This is a 
great opportunity to connect with other sisters and brothers in Christ, foster new relationships and 
overcome the city-country divide. 
Contact the Project Officer - ecocare@perth.anglican.org 
 
PETS FOR PEOPLE COMING OUT OF HOMELESSNESS 

Pets can be important companions, especially for residents of St Bartholomew's House as they transition 
from an experience of homelessness to long term stable accommodation. The benefits of a companion pet 
to mental health can be immense, but the cost of a pet, even a rescue pet, can be out of their budget. 
Parishes might know of someone who needs to find a new loving home for a pet (dogs particularly), which 
could meet the needs of St Bartholomew's residents. Please contact the Chaplain, The Reverend Ross Jones. 
0423 209 565 chaplain@stbarts.org.au  stbarts.org.au 
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BIBLE STUDY RESOURCE EXCHANGE 

Would your parish benefit from access to a wide range of Bible study materials at a reasonable price? I am 
seeking parishes that have sets of Bible study materials either among the parishioners or held at their parish 
centre who would be willing to have these catalogued and made available to other parishes in our diocese 
on loan. A small charge could be paid to the parish for use of the resource to help purchase new materials.  
If you are interested please contact Bruce Hyde parish.office@allsaints.wa.edu.au 

AUSTRALIAN HYMN BOOKS AVAILABLE 

85 x Australian Hymn Book Melody Line Complete Edition free to a good home. 
Contact St Hilda's, North Perth 0413 233 680 or sthildas@bigpond.net.au to arrange pick up. 

AUSTRALIAN HYMN BOOKS AVAILABLE 

12 x Australian Hymn Book Melody Line Complete Edition free to a good home. 
Contact St Luke's, Mosman Park 9384 0108 or stlukemosmanpark@gmail.com to arrange pick up. 

COMPANIONS IN CHRIST BOOKS 

The parish of Serpentine-Jarrahdale has copies of Companions in Christ books available free. 
6 copies of Companions in Christ participant books 
5 copies of Companions in Christ, The Way to Forgiveness participant books 
3 copies of Companions in Christ, The Way to Forgiveness leaders books 
4 copies of Companions in Christ, The Way of Blessedness participant books 
1 copy of Companions in Christ, The Way of Blessedness leaders book 
Contact The Reverend Lorna Green 0408 688 892 or sjanglicanparish@bigpond.com  

 ST JOHN’S BOOKS FREMANTLE 

St John’s Books 
Shop 1 Highgate Court  
26 Queen Street 
Fremantle 

Postal address  
124 High St 
Fremantle 

Shop hours 10am - 1pm 
Monday - Friday  
10am - 12noon 
Saturday 

2018 Lectionaries still available - parish price $11.50 
The New Scapegoats, Muriel Porter $19.95 
NEW LENTEN BOOKS 
Archbishop of Canterbury’s Lent book Say It To God, Luigi Gioia $22 
Mowbray Lent book 2018 A Place For God, Graham James $17.95 
Sacred Space for Lent $4.95 
LION Easter Colouring Book for children $9.95 
The Art of Lent, Sister Wendy $19.95 
and many other titles, APBA publications and Together in Song Hymn books. 
Please email for more information 
books@stjohnsbooks.com.au 
stjohnsbooks.com.au 
9335 1982 

https://twitter.com/Perth_Anglican
https://www.perth.anglican.org/
https://www.perth.anglican.org/who-are-we/diocesan-bulletin/
http://www.perth.anglican.org/who-are-we/diocesan-bulletin/diocesan-e-bulletin-submission-form/
mailto:parish.office@allsaints.wa.edu.au
mailto:sthildas@bigpond.net.au
mailto:stlukemosmanpark@gmail.com
mailto:sjanglicanparish@bigpond.com
mailto:books@stjohnsbooks.com.au
http://www.stjohnsbooks.com.au/


 

 

GRIEF’S HERMITAGE 
 
This is a new book for the comfort and consolation of the bereaved, designed to be relevant while 
addressing the real and some of the unmentioned troubles that accompany the loss of a loved one.  The 
book features useful advice, moving poetry and the evidence and hope of life hereafter. Available from the 
author, postage $5 (in WA), from St John’s Book, Fremantle or online. Cost hardback $30 paperback $22. 
Josephine Griffiths 9207 2696  jojo1@iinet.net.au  contemporaryspirituality.com.au 

DISCERNMENT TO THE ORDAINED MINISTRY 

In every generation, the church looks for those for whom Christ’s insistent call ‘disturbs their settled lives’. 
The Archbishop’s Examining Chaplains pray that God will move the hearts and minds of many to consider 
discerning an ordained ministry.  If there are members of your worshipping community, school or agency 
who might be thinking of a path to ordained ministry, please invite them to contact the Archbishop’s 
Examining Chaplains’ Committee through its Chair, the Reverend Canon Dr Philip Raymont. 

Reverend Canon Dr Philip Raymont   Barbara McDonald 9425 7272 
vocations@perth.anglican.org   bmcdonald@perth.anglican.org 

CLERGY NEWS 

APPOINTMENTS 

The Reverend Evan McFarlane Priest-in-Charge, Shenton Park 15.7.18 

The Reverend Kieran Carr Assistant Priest, Cottesloe 15.4.18 

The Reverend Jeni Goring Chaplain, Amana Living 15.4.18 - 25.1.19 

REINSTATEMENT OF LICENCE 

The Reverend Chris Bedding  5.4.18 

LOCUM TENENS 

The Reverend Jim Crawley West Nedlands 17.4.18 - 22.5.18 

The Reverend Michael Wood Kingsley North-Woodvale 1.5.18 - 31.7.18 

LAY NEWS 

APPOINTMENT 

Mr Eric Ross-Adjie Chancellor 1.4.18 

 

 

  

CLERGY PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT DAYS - LICENSED CLERGY AND PTO ONLY 

Wollaston Education Centre 
Denise Satterley Room 

Free 

 

In keeping with diocesan licensing requirements and the adoption of the 
Safe Ministry to Children Canon, these sessions are compulsory for 
licensed clergy and those who hold a PTO. 
3 August - Friday 
11 September - Tuesday 
16 October - Tuesday 
Registration from 8.15 (8.45 start) 
Morning tea and lunch provided 
Finish at 4 - 4.30 pm 
Go to www.perth.anglican.org/events/ 
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CHURCHSAFE / CHILD PROTECTION TRAINING 

In keeping with the guidelines of the Safe Ministry to Children Canon (adopted at Synod 2017), licensing and 
diocesan policy requirements and our commitment to safe ministry in the diocese, it is a requirement that those 
who have not attended Churchsafe since September 2015, must do so before 31 December. 

While it is acknowledged by the diocese that there are several options of child protection and protective 
behaviours training available in the community, it is a requirement of the General Synod office that all church 
workers attend training that is accredited by and, specific to the Anglican Church. 

For General Synod audit requirements, catering and seating arrangements, registrations are compulsory. 

Go to www.perth.anglican.org/events/  

Registrations will open 30 minutes prior to make certain there are no delays with the commencement of 
each session. 

Kalamunda - St Barnabas 
40 Railway Rd 
Saturday 5 May 
1pm - 5.30pm    
Afternoon tea provided 

Bullcreek - All Saints Collegiate Chapel 
19 Ewing Avenue 
Saturday 9 June 
11am - 4pm 
Lunch provided 

Northam - St John 
11 Wellington Street 
Saturday 30 June 
10am - 3.30pm 
Lunch provided 

Merredin - All Saints 
78 Haig Road 
Saturday 28 July 
10am - 4pm 
Lunch provided 

Shenton Park - St Matthew’s 
114 Onslow Rd 
Saturday 4 August 
1pm - 5.30pm  
Afternoon tea provided 

Kallaroo - Church of the Resurrection 
1 Aristride Avenue 
Saturday 1 September 
1pm - 5.30 pm  
Afternoon tea provided 

Palmyra - St Peter’s 
2 Hammad Street 
Sunday 21 October 
1pm - 5.30pm   
Afternoon tea provided 

Bassendean - St Mark’s 
2 Wilson Street 
Saturday 3 November 
1pm - 5.30pm 
Afternoon tea provided 

Three Springs / Carnamah - details to be 
arranged  

The following are required to attend safe ministry training: 

Perth Diocesan Trustees  

Members of Diocesan Council 

Churchwardens 

Parish councillors  

Synod representatives  

Lay Pastoral Ministers  

Prayer group leaders 

Bible study group leaders 

Musical director / music leaders, children’s choir leaders 
and assistants 

Youth / children’s ministry leader or worker 

Sunday school teachers, children’s activity leaders and 
crèche workers 

Camp leaders and coordinators 

Ministry team leaders 

Welcomers 

Op shop and parish cafe workers 

Monitor and support people for known sex offenders 
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SAINT GEORGE’S CATHEDRAL CENTRE FOR SPIRITUALITY 

Coffee, Prayers and Spirituality 

Thursday 26 April (Please note change to 
Thursday due to Anzac Day on Wednesday 25 

April) 

9.30am - 11.30am 

$5 

Tea/coffee, muffins, prayers, ‘Spirituality and the 
English of Aboriginal Children’ with Emeritus 
Professor Ian Malcolm, Edith Cowan University. 

Enrolments (for catering and seating) by the 
Monday before the event to Bishop David 
Murray, Cathedral Centre for Spirituality.  
9325 5766 
spirituality@perthcathedral.org 

 

 

 

A Day in the Spiritual Life of the Cathedral 

Wednesday 9 May 

9.30am - 2pm 

$12 

Tea/coffee, muffins, ‘The Lord is Risen Indeed 
(Easter)’ with The Reverend Patrick King, Rector of 
Fremantle and ‘Poetry on the Theme’ with Professor 
Christopher Wortham, Cathedral Scholar, lunch and 
other experiences of the Christian spiritual life. 

The day continues after lunch from 12.45pm until 
2pm with The Word of Life, Contemplative Prayer 
and Celtic Prayers in The Friends’ Room.  No 
enrolment necessary for this hour. 

Enrolments (for catering and seating) by the Monday 
before the event to Bishop David Murray, Cathedral 
Centre for Spirituality. 
9325 5766  
spirituality@perthcathedral.org 

“Magellan” Chamber Concert in the Cathedral 

By arrangement with the Cathedral Centre for Spirituality 

Thursday 3 May 

11am - 12noon - Piano Trio - Ole’ 

Paul Wright - Violin 
Sacha McCulloch - Cello 
Faith Maydwell - Piano 

Admission - retiring offering for the cathedral’s ministry amongst homeless people 

Magellan.org.au 
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